
 

 

 

 

A message 
from Mrs 
Chambers 

Another busy week this week - Christmas is fast approaching! The sounds of Christmas songs can be 
heard drifting through the corridors, tinsel and fairy lights are appearing around every corner of the 
school and the school is becoming more and more glittery by the hour!  
 
We have been very impressed with our children’s Christmas show rehearsals and performances this 
week. They have worked so very hard to learn their songs and their lines and their costumes look 
amazing. Well done to every child who has, or who will have, performed in a Christmas show this 
year. 
 
We were also very thankful for the support that we received for our Christmas Fayre last night. 
Thank you to all of our stall holders who ran stalls for our Christmas market. Thank you to the 
Reindeer Centre for our grotto and Reindeer helpers. Thank you to the staff members who lovingly 
stayed and helped to set up, run and tidy away the Fayre. Thank you to the wonderful team of staff 
who organised the whole event and thank you to each of you for coming along and for supporting 
this event for our school. 
 
We have another busy week ahead next week with more Christmas shows, Christmas dinner, Medal 
assembly … so please do check the dates section of this briefing very carefully. 
 
Congratulations to our Christmas card winners! 
 
           Evie Yr R                                                          Skye Y3                              

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Things to remember: 
Clubs for Term 3 go live on Arbor, Monday at 7pm 

Christmas dinner day – Wednesday 13th December (Come along in your craziest Christmas jumper!) 
Medal assembly – Friday 15th December, KS1 9am, KS2 9.30am 

 
 

Mrs Chambers 
Head of School 

 
*** There will be no teacher led or external afterschool clubs on Friday 15th December – paid for 

extended care will continue as normal*** 
 

 



 

Reception ❖ We will be walking to the post-box next Wednesday/Thursday morning. Please ensure children 
have a warm waterproof coat on the day. 

❖ Please remember to look on your Arbor accounts to see what house your child is in so that you 
can purchase the correct colour ready for PE lessons starting in the new year. 

❖ Christmas show: Tuesday 12th December, 2pm and Wednesday 13th December, 5pm (Tickets 
have gone home in bags today, Friday 8th December) 

❖ Christmas Art Attack event – 3.30-16.15pm on 14th December (Bookable on Arbor) 
❖ Next NCMP screening – 31st January 

Year 1 ❖ Please can any clothing that is borrowed please be returned after usage 
❖ Christmas Art Attack event – 3.30-16.15pm on 14th December (Bookable on Arbor) 
❖ Please be aware there has been a change to the dates of the year 1 class assemblies next term. 

The new dates are below: 
Mary Seacole Class (Miss Hughes) - Friday 26th January 
Florence Nightingale class (Miss King) - Friday 2nd February 
You are invited into school to watch your child's class assembly being shared with the rest of the 
school on these dates. The assembly will start at 9am. 

Year 2 ❖ Kent Life Trip on Monday 5th February – This closes on Friday 5th January 2024 
❖ Christmas Art Attack event – 3.30-16.15pm on 14th December (Bookable on Arbor) 

Year 3 ❖ Please ensure you sign your child’s reading record daily 

Year 4 ❖ Reminders: When swimming finishes we will have PE on Wednesday and Thursday’s  
❖ Please can all children be reading and parents ensuring that books are signed 

Year 5 ❖ Every week, the children will be lucky enough to have trumpet lessons with a specialist on 
Tuesdays  

❖ Primary Shakespeare pictures: https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-children/year-
group-pages/lower-key-stage-2/year-4/y4-production-royal-shakespeare-company/ 

Year 6 ❖ If parents have any unwanted baubles please do send them in! Any that cannot be used for your 
tree but are not smashed would be greatly appreciated. We will be using them to make 
Victorian decorations. Please could these be in by Monday 11th December 2023 

❖ Genius Hour Charity Fair - Wednesday 13th December. 3-4pm. Invite is extended to anyone 
from the community, family and friends to support some wonderful local projects. All planned 
and run by Year 6 children 

❖ PJ Day (Year 6 only) - Thursday 14th December (A genius hour project) £1 donation. More 
information to follow 

Whole 
school  

❖ Winter mini challenge! https://www.kelsi.org.uk/news-and-events/news/primary/winter-mini-
challenge  

📌 Please be reminded that the front car park is for badge holders only 

📌 The school opens in the morning for children at 8.30am and the gate closes at 8.45am. In the 
afternoon the gate will open at 15.15pm for home-time (with the exception of extended care and 
clubs). 

📌 Please allow 2 working days for email responses. Should your query be of an urgent nature 
please do call the office. 

📌 Please ensure that you sign up for trips before the deadline.   

📌 ALL medications must be bought directly to the office. We ask the children do not come into 

school with medications in their bag please ❌  

Useful contacts:                                                                                                                                                   
For attendance and absences email: attendance@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk                                            
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For finance related queries email: finance@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk                                                      
for all other queries email: office@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk  

Pastoral and 
Inclusion 

❖ Southern Water Financial Hardship Fund - This fund offers 3 types of assistance:  
• A one-off bill reduction (of up to 50%) 
• A debt write-off (of up to £2,000) 
• A grant towards specific home appliances & furniture (of up to £1,000) 

To qualify, you must be able to demonstrate significant financial hardship or challenging personal 
circumstances that have a financial impact. There is a short online form you can complete by 
following the link below. For more information or if you would to discuss support for you/your 
family further, please feel free to contact Sarah Crook (FLO) on 
sarah.crook@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk 
 
https://www.southernwater.co.uk/water-for-life/community/customer-and-community-
grants/customer-hardship-fund 
 
Family Christmas bundle - Miss Crook and Mrs Myers have put together some Christmas gift boxes 
with a variety of items including toys, games, chocolates and toiletries that were in excess after our 
Christmas fayre. Many thanks to our wonderful family community for all of the generous donations 
towards our Christmas fayre. If there are any families who may benefit from a family Christmas 
bundle, please let the office team know or email Miss 
Crook.  (sarah.crook@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk).  

Community 
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